
Carroll County Complete Count Committee Meeting 
Census 2020 

Thursday, December 12, 2019 2:00 p.m. 
ARC Building 

 
Attendees: Jana Antrobus, Tammy Black, John Breeding, Lynda Eisenberg, Erica Fuentes, 
Andrew Gray, Corey Hardinger, Mike McMullin, Randall Nixon, Michael Robbins, Don Rowe, 
Dorothy Stoltz, Lorena Vaccare, Jim Wieprecht, Michelle Wilder, Edwin Singer, Debby 
Standiford, Gina Valentine, Chris Winebrenner 
 
Chair, Don Rowe, opened the meeting by welcoming the Carroll County Complete Count 
Committee members.  A meeting sign-in page was passed. 
 
Chair Rowe asked everyone to introduce themselves, indicating their organization and the 
constituents the organization serves. 
 
The update from MACO was moved to the bottom of the agenda. 
 

Workgroups gave updates. 

The Media Workgroup reported about the videos in the process of being made. Carroll County 
has joined with the Baltimore Region on a media collaboration. 

Tammy Black, Executive Director of Access Carroll, reported for the Non-Profit Group. She 
reported that the Non-Profit workgroup had met. The membership is predominately social 
services agencies. 

Gina Valentine, Manager of the Westminster Senior Center, reported for both the Veterans and 
Aging and Disabilities Workgroups. The Maryland Department of Veteran Affairs will be 
holding an outreach event in Carroll County in March. 

Mr. Rowe reported for the Group Quarters Workgroup. Enumerators will be coming out to help 
with the homeless population.  

Denise Beaver, Deputy Director of Economic Development, reported for the Business 
Workgroup. She reported that she had reached out to the Carroll Hospital Center who agreed to 
add census information to new baby bags. 

The Municipalities Workgroup reported about the Simple Easy Safe flier they have been 
distributing. It was agreed that the county could have these printed. 

The Education, Youth and Libraries Workgroup reported that they have been holding 
recruitment events for US Census takers. Sara Arnold, Library Associate II, will be holding a 
training. 

Chris Winebrenner, Carroll County Communications Manager, reported for the Media 
Workgroup. She updated the Committee on the census materials being ordered. She also reported 
on the radio and print advertisement that was being planned. 



Ms. Winebrenner also reported on information from MACO. She reported on a discussion about 
how to reach people who receive their mail through a US Post Office. These people will not 
receive US Census information in the mail. Ed Singer, Health Officer, said he would follow up 
about a mailing to PO Boxes. 

The meeting was adjourned. 


